

## **RRAT COMMITTEE MEETING**

**Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> June 2012**

**Venue :** Drag Club rooms - 17 Yarrowee St Currajong

**Date :** 6<sup>th</sup> June 2012

**Present :** Mick Watts, Jayden Watts, Shane Dee, Ian Barton, Karla Hewitt, Tim Hewitt, Gary Ellem, Alby sye, Mark Youman, Michael Mercieca.

**Visitors :** Nil

**Meeting opens :** 7.10 PM

**Apologies :** Mrs Clifford, Sammi Mercieca.

**Minutes from previous meeting :** Tabled

**Motion moved that they be accepted :** Shane Dee

**Seconded :** Ian Barton

**Carried :** Unanimously

**Motion to accept new members :** Michael Watts

**Seconded :** Michael Mercieca

**Carried :** Unanimously

**Correspondence Out :** Letter to QBE Insurance

**Correspondence in :Nil**

**Treasurer :**  
Treasurer's report tabled and available for perusal . balance of cash book \$ 10 372.35 . Invoices for QAS and 4 TKC track hires from 2011 and 2012 and above invoices still outstanding on this balance.

**Business arising from previous meeting;** Nil

### **New business :**

**1. Committee will contact** Michael Mounthey to see how far he has progressed with the proposed static display at the Willows Shopping Centre. in an effort to promote the RRAT . Members discussed this at a previous meeting and were enthusiastic in their support.

2. No sponsorship forthcoming from members present, in our effort to raise funds for the TT.
3. Secretary advises we have secured an additional 40 transponders for the TT from the Ipswich Kart club.
4. VMX has offered some support to assist with flag marshals for the TT event. Being a two day event we would still ask members to try and secure more help.
5. New signage from MQ has arrived.
6. First aiders are needed for the Friday practice of the TT, Sammi Mercieca and Mark Youman will assist if their work commitments allow. Secretary asks if you are available to contact him.
7. Secretary has ordered a new score board.
8. Timing for the next club round, will be conducted by a member who has no experience with the system, on numerous occasions we have asked for someone to learn the system to no avail, no carry on or complaints will be tolerated from competitors at this meeting with delays expected.
9. Class format as per the proposal tabled 4th April 2012 will be implemented for the 2013 season.

#### **General Discussion.**

A member raises concerns that race officials are not acting to curb inappropriate on track activity that is mentioned in Supplementary regulations, Final instructions and rider's briefings as being unacceptable, specifically the dummy grid and after race cool down lap behaviour displayed by some competitors, which often impacts on others.

Club will discuss the concerns with meeting officials, and ask that they monitor this activity and take action with concerned competitors as appropriate.

Club will maintain a register of such action to be supplied to future officials.

Being no further business, meeting closes at 7.56 PM

**Next meeting Wednesday 4th July 2012**